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EXEC MEETING 7 (21/11/11) - CONFIRMED

St. George’s Students’ Union

Meeting of the Executive

Minutes of the 7th Exec meeting

21st November 2011
*
*
*

1 Business

1.1 Present

SF
Sarah Fitch


Co-President (Education & Weflare)

NA
Nana Adu 


Co-President (Operations)
TG
Tariq Gondal


Vice-President (Finance & Student Activities)
NS
Naim Slim 


General Secretary

RTa
Roberto Tamsanguan

Chair
NH
Niamh Horton


Events

RTh
Ruben Thumbadoo

Events

EC
Edward Campbell

Events

AT
Ashley Tomlinson

Technical

OB
Oliver Bannister

Societies
HTJ
Helena Thelin-Johannson
Societies
BR
Branavan Rudran

Charities

KJ
Katie Jones


Community Projects

YA
Yasmin Alfallouji

Community Projects

NE
Nathan Eager


Council-elect

MM
Mumtaz Mooncey

Senate-elect

NP
Nadia Pakroo


Senate-elect

1.2 In Attendance

EO
Elaine Osei


Global Brigades Community Project

RR
Royelle Robinson

Global Brigades Community Project
1.3 Apologies

Harriet Dewhurst

Societies
Andrew Deans


Societies

Lucy Harris


Heritage
Tamara Common

Council-elect

Ashley Mehmi


Equality & Diversity

Nora Jaafar


Equality & Diversity

Martin Gannon


Technical

Martha Broughton

Events

1.4 Minutes from the previous meeting

PASSED
1.5 Matters arising
· Events zone meeting to be established with cheese music to be put on the agenda
· NA to email all students regarding recent thefts from St. George’s

· NA to ensure that mashing is discussed at ULU Medgroup

· NS to ensure that discussion of the website takes place at the next Council meeting

· NS to plan event with Events officers and inform contenders of the selection process
1.6 AOB
None
2 Reports

2.1 Co-President (Operations)

[PASSED]
2.2 Co-President (Education & Welfare)

[PASSED]
2.3 General Secretary

 [PASSED]

2.4 Events Officers
The events officers added that all the events this term so far have been under budget.
[PASSED]

2.5 Societies Officers

[PASSED]
2.6 Charities Officers
The charities officers added that the Survey Monkey email had been sent out, and that the Exec calendar photo will be some time next week, date TBC.
 [PASSED]
2.7 Community Projects Officers

[PASSED]
2.8 Technical Officers
[PASSED]
2.9 Environment & Ethics Officer
 [PASSED]
3 Students’ Union Issues
3.1 General

3.1.1 Introduction to new Senate-elect Officers
RTa led the introduction of the new Senate-elect Officers. The Senate-elect officers are members of the Senate which are elected by Senate to represent them at Exec meetings. The new Senate-elect Officers are Nadia Pakroo and Mumtaz Mooncey.
3.2 Events Zone
3.2.1 Disco Duties
The Events Officers relayed to the Executive some specific points of information regarding the upcoming disco duties. NH reminded the Executive members on duty to ensure that jugs in the cloakroom are taken back to the Bar at the end of the Disco.
It was noted that the Fashion Show disco is coming soon and that the procedure is as follows – all attendees of the Fashion Show must leave the disco and re-enter through the normal entrance. There will be a period of approximately three-quarters of an hour to prepare the bar for the disco after the Fashion Show.
Additionally, the new Senate members were informed prior to the meeting of their upcoming disco duties. It was noted in the meeting that the Senate-elect officers are doing two duties in a row, to which the events officers stated that this was because exec members had previously completed (at least) two duties and that this was to bring Senate-elect in line with the other members when it comes to setting the rota after Christmas. The events officers added that a new rota was being devised for the discos after Christmas.

ACTION POINT

Events Officers to send out rota for post-Christmas discos and to ensure Senate is included in the mailing list
3.3 Participation Zone
3.3.1 Global Brigades Proposal
Elaine Osei (EO) and Royelle Robinson (RR) joined the Executive and proposed the formation of the Global Brigades Community Project as follows:

We want to set up a community project called Global Brigades. Other universities have this community project and we want to bring it to St. George’s. It is a community project that will provide elective opportunities and enable students to travel to various countries in Africa such as Ghana as an elective opportunity, where we will be holding mobile clinics and workshops for our students.
EO and RR left the room while the Executive deliberated and formed the following questions for the representatives of the Global Brigades Community Project to answer:

Is it open to all courses?

Yes. We have already got a list of people and it spans a wide range of courses.

There are only two members on the committee, will you expand on this?

Yes we want the committee to be made up out of volunteers. But we need to set up so that we can invite people to join.

How many students do you envisage will do the programme considering the amount that needs to be fundraised (£1100)? Is the definite minimum 20?

For the actual trip, the minimum number of people that need to go is 25 – we envisage 30 to 40 students this year and this will hopefully increase next year where we plan to go more than once. 

What training will members be getting and how?

When we get to Ghana, the medical advisers will tell us what skills we need, everything will be organised there.

What support do you want from the SU?

We definitely want financial support – bursaries – for medications and trips etc.

Do you have links to doctors in the UK to accompany students?

Our connections will come from people who are coming on the trip. Additionally the money raised can be used to hire doctors in Ghana for their help.

The representatives left the room once more while the Executive deliberated further. Discussion about the community project’s proposal was critical and certain key issues were raised:

· Concern was expressed about the fact that every member would be expected to raise £1100 for their trip, and that their number expectation is unrealistic. £27,000 has to be raised in four months – RAG just about achieves this in an entire year.

· There was the possibility of a potential lack of availability of doctors in Ghana; furthermore it was felt that the community project’s activities may collapse if there weren’t any connections amongst the project’s members.
· The Students’ Union’s ability to fund their activities was grossly overestimated – the HEFCE grant is only £1000 should they be entitled to it.

· It was not known how much support the parent company actually provides – though it was noted that this is perhaps something that can be fought for.
PROPOSAL

I propose to neither accept nor reject the Global Brigades Community Project as a community project of St. George’s Students’ Union and recommend that amendments are made to the proposal prior to resubmission at a subsequent Executive meeting.

Proposed by: NP

Seconded: OB

For (NP): In essence they have put forward a really good idea. Other universities do it, and it would be good for George’s to have it. However there are points that need to be ironed out – the support available for Global Brigade, firm grounding of contacts in here and Ghana, and more realistic costing estimates in essence of a more realistic HEFCE grant.
Against (KJ): Any project is going to be bigger than a society and they’re much more complicated. Their budget plan is better than any other society’s and I feel we should be giving them a chance and helping them along the way.

FOR: 8

AGAINST: 1

ABSTENTIONS: 1

The following amendments were suggested by the Executive:
· Establish a better grounding of contacts – for example medical staff – particularly to carry forward the society in future years and to prevent relying upon the community project’s membership base for the provision of planned activities

· Provide a clearer financial plan, particularly detailing how the money comes in, rather than just where the money is going

· Seek further guidance from the Students’ Union prior to a second application

RTa explained the outcome to the representatives and the aforementioned issues raised.

4 AOB

4.1 Community Projects
An impromptu AOB point regarding community projects was initiated by the community projects officers YA and KJ. Following on from the previous society proposal it was felt that the needs of a community project are greater than a normal club or society and that there needs to be further discussion about how community project applications are scrutinised in exec meetings.
ACTION POINT

TG to form a Participations Zone meeting with Community Projects officers (in addition to societies and sports officers) 
5 Date of next meeting

6th December 2011, 6pm
*
*
*
